
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

February 10, 2020
The regular business meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioner’ of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Harmon.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 9th at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting minutes of January 13th and January 27th were approved as written.  Present were Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Thomson, Assistant Chief Miner and Secretary Berg.  Firefighter Phill Zimmerman was present.  Community members Brian Smith, John Seehorn, Mark Pearson, John Verdoos and Beth Rosentiel.   Chief Berg and Commissioner Harmon had work obligations and were not able to attend.
Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  

Sign – Mike Casey and Pam Baird met with Chief Berg about the upcoming sign dedication.  They are taking contributions for the event.  There will be no funds out of the district.  
Generator – Commissioner Gubrud gave an update on the generator.  There have been enough contributions to be able to move forward with the generator.  They are going to lease the tanks instead of buying them which will save $7,000.  There will be no tax payer contributions to get this project completed.  It will run off propane but will be able to run off of natural gas if needed.  
Community Newsletter – The commissioners would like to see information sent out the week after the meeting.
Facilities Use – There was a discussion about meetings versus events.  The commissioners would like to wait until next month to discuss. 

DNR Agreements – The DNR gave us a brush truck last week.  It has been registered and insured.  Commissioner Thomson made a motion to accept the two agreements from the DNR.  Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Stipends – Assistant Chief Miner gave an update on his stipend proposal.  

Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume for 2020.  We have responded to 28 calls this year.  
New Business: 
Resolution 20-232 – Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve Resolution 20-232, to allow alcohol at the banquet.  Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Chief’s Report: 

Assistant Chief Report:  
· Computer – One of the computers failed so a new one has been ordered.
· Screen – He has the new screen installed in the bay.

· Tablets – He is still working on getting the tablets up and running.

· WSRB – He is working on the tender credit.  They are trying to get together on the 19th to go over the training proposal and do some hands on.  

· Power Supply for tablets.  He is coordinating with Paul Spencer.

· ESO Training has been scheduled.

· Nathan Hudock – Asked if he could use his gear and an airpack for use at North Bend.  The commissioners agreed to allow him to use his gear and an old airpack.  

Public Comments: Mark Pearson was impressed by the stipend work.  John Seehorn asked if the brush truck was a replacement or additional.  It is an additional truck.  Brian Smith was pleased with the work the commissioners have accomplished.   
Executive Session:  
Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve payroll check #’s 2905-2912 and EFTPS in the amount of $4,114.98 and accounts payable check #s 2913-2941 in the amount of $23,637.30. Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:13 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Mike Gubrud, Commissioner Chair


